
MYRTLE GROVE BAPTIST CHURCH    
5920 Lillian Highway, Pensacola, FL 32506 -- 850-455-7389 

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR BUSINESS MEETING ON December 14, 2016 
 

The Regular Business Meeting was held on December 14, 2016, at 6:00 pm.  The meeting was 
held in the fellowship hall and was opened in prayer. 

CLERK’S BUSINESS:  Bonnie Quinley presented the minutes of the November 16, 2016, Regular 
Business Meeting as presented in the December Business Meeting package.  Motion to approve 
by George Butler and seconded by Shirley Johnston.  APPROVED by show of hands. 

Requests for letters of church membership:  For November:   

From:  Hillcrest Baptist Church Pensacola, Florida, for the letter of Diana Tift. 

Motion to approve by Adolpfo DeMontalvo and seconded by Freddie Zayas.  APPROVED by show 
of hands. 

New members to be approved:  For November: 
  
Profession of Faith:  None. 
Statement of Faith:  Judith Spring, Donna O'Keefe, Rick Vandebhoges, Corey Odell, Eva Odell, 
Elijah Thompson, and Nichole Thompson. 
Letter:  Donna Bidwell. 
 
Motion to approve by Horace Neeley and seconded by Tony McFarlane.  APPROVED by show of 
hands. 
 
TREASURER'S REPORT:  Richard Main presented the Financial Report for November as presented 
in the December Business Meeting package.   

Motion to approve the financial report presented for November was made by Tony McFarlane 
and seconded by Freddie Zayas.  APPROVED by show of hands.   

COMMITTEE REPORTS:   None.   

NEW BUSINESS:   

Deacons Committee:  John Bonelli presented the following recommendations from the 
committee:   

Recommendation to cancel the Sunday night, December 25, 2016 service.  APPROVED by show 
of hands.   

Personnel Committee:  John Bonelli presented, on behalf of the Committee, the revised Myrtle 
Grove Baptist Church Policies Handbook.  APPROVED by show of hands. 

ADJOURNMENT:  Motion to adjourn by Shirley Johnston and seconded by Adolpfo DeMontalvo .  
APPROVED by show of hands.          

 

_____________________________   ____________________________ 
Bonnie Quinley, Church Clerk    Ron Lentine, Moderator 


